
NIGHT OVER WATER 


Physical Characteristics 

Margaret: Twenty years old with red hair, deep green eyes, pale 
skin. This would make her a medium autumn. She sound like a 
Romantic to me but a Natural Romantic as opposed to a full 
Romantic. This simply means that during the day she would wear 
natural fabrics with soft, flowing lines and feminine details 
like lace and floral prints. This is known as the English rose 
look. In the evenings, as Harry supposes, she should wear full 
Romantic clothes. As she grows older she would probably tend to 
wear Romantic Classic clothes during the day. 

Harry: Twenty five years old with fair hair (light ash to medium 
ash brown, blue eyes (that should change colour depending upon 
what he wears) tanned skin. This makes him a true summer like 
Patric. He is definitely a Classic Romantic. Perhaps he should 
wear a midnight blue dinner jacket instead of a black one like 
Edward VIII (another Summer Classic Romantic). 

Diana: Thirty four years old with blonde hair, blue eyes, clear 
skin. This would definitely make her a spring. Is her hair 
naturally blonde or dyed? Most springs dye it white blonde. I 
have a littel trouble with her as a Gamine but that is probably 
because I have only met her in her first incarnation. If she is 
to be a gamine she will have to become somewhat less voluptuous 
and more pert and snappy. I personally see her as an Ingenue 
very like Madonna. 

Mervyn: Forty four years old with black hair going grey, brown 
eyes, sallow skin. He definitely sounds like a winter and a 
dramatic. To diffentiate him from Nancy I would make him a soft 
winter with deep blue eyes. I would also make him quite tall 
with eyebrows like yours - especially the one which can go up 
quizzically on its own. 

Mark: Thirty five years old with brown hair (medium ash brown), 
blue eyes (I would be inclined to make these hazel just to 
differentiate him from Harry) and tanned skin. Again for purposes 
of differentiation I would make his skin freckled. A sandy 
summer, rather like Alan Curtis or Jo Miller. I saw him as small, 
neat and slightly fussy. Much more a Classic Gamin than a Natural 
Classic though he could be either, depending on how tall you make 
him. A Gamin is often charming in a rather boyish way and he 
strikes me as that. 

Nancy: Forty years old with brown eyes, black hair and a dark 
skin. A Classic Ingenue. I have trouble with this description as 
I see Nancy as more powerful. Ideally I would like her to be a 
Dramatic Classic with black hair, brown eyes and an olive skin. 
This would allow her to dress in trim tailored clothes which made 
her look elegant and sophisticated rather than Edwardian and 
sweet. As a Classic Ingenue she would not provided enough Yang 
contrast to Diana's Yin charm. 



Ted: Thirty years old with dark brown hair, blue eyes and a 
sallow skin. Definitely a dark summer and a natural. How tall is 
he ? I like to think of him with a squarish body and strong, 
capable hands. 

Carol-Ann: Twenty five years old with blonde hair, blue eyes, 
tanned skin, a blonde summer and an Ingenue. I think that you 
have probably got too many Ingenues in this book ! I see her more 
as a Natural or a Natural Classic. An active girl who does not 
much like make-up and frills and wears her hair long and loose. 

Hope this is helpful. I attach a set of clothing personalities. 
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